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Legislators in Oregon are at a key point in the legislative session, and they have the chance to dramatically expand coverage for Oregon’s kids. This messenger, a pediatrician, emphasizes the urgency and the short and long-term impacts the bill would have on kids in Oregon. By highlighting access to coverage, an immediate change, and the increase in federal dollars, a long-term economic benefit, the author urges policymakers to be leaders on children’s health and stresses the unique opportunity that they have to help Oregon families. 
The Statesman Journal (OR) (Op-Ed) - State now can expand health care, help children – by James K. Lace – 5.4.09

James K. Lace is a pediatrician who has been practicing in Salem for 32 years. He can be reached at jklace@childhoodhealth.com.

Oregonians are on the verge of doing something truly remarkable for Oregon's children.

If the Oregon Legislature passes House Bill 2116, every Oregon child will be eligible to receive health care. This plan will give full access to medical care for all Oregon children and provide assistance for low-income and working-class families.

With many families losing health benefits after a parent is laid off, this is especially important now. Improved access to child health care demonstrably leads to better child health outcomes with less expenditure and with improved kindergarten readiness and school achievement.

HB 2116 will build health services for all of Oregon's children in keeping with our state's long tradition as socially progressive with strong social networks and policies for children and families. It is an important investment for future generations.

In order to fund this Health Care for All Oregon Children program, large hospitals and insurance providers are being asked to contribute to a fund that will allow our state to draw substantial federal monies earmarked for this purpose. According to a study by health economist John McConnell, large hospitals will in fact decrease their uncompensated charity care as a result of universal child health insurance coverage. Some hospitals may even profit by the program.

What an extraordinary opportunity exists for our state to receive more than $1 billion in matching funds from the federal government for expanded child health care. These dollars are already on the table, will not come from the state's general fund and are dedicated only to expanding Medicaid in this state. In fact, if Oregon does not secure this money by passing HB 2116, the money will go to other states.

Members of the Oregon House and Senate have a unique opportunity to be part of this landmark legislation. It's an immediate opportunity for the Legislature to expand health care with fiscal responsibility during hard times while simultaneously demonstrating a commitment to our children's health future — a true win-win.
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